

The Kindharts

Field Director for Mexico and Central America Administrator for MWBM Interim Director for MGPI

May-July 2024

Dear Pastor and praying friends,

Romans 5:5, "And hope maketh not ashamed; because the love of God is shed abroad in our hearts by the Holy Ghost which is given unto us."

I know that I often start off talking about busy times and how fast the year is going by for all of us.

Summer is a very busy season for all the churches.

With VBS, revivals, and all the activities the summer brings, we know you are very busy, and we are praying for you as you sow the seed of God's Word.

Some have asked me how my shoulder is doing after having rotator cuff surgery the last Wednesday of November. Thank you all for your prayers, and I am doing very well. It is not all the way back to where it was, but I am grateful for how well I am doing.

We can never thank you enough for all your prayers and support for our family and ministry. We are so grateful for the love you have shown us over these many years. Thank you for standing with us to carry the Gospel and win lost souls.

Travel Times

The Lord willing, I will be making a trip to Mexico on August the 5th for the Annual National Pastors Conference. Please pray the Lord will be glorified and that souls will be touched by God's Word. There will be a good number of national pastors there that we desire to see blessed and encouraged. I will try and share updates in our next prayer letter. Thank you for praying and for making it possible for us to do this work for the Lord.

Printshop News

The Lord is blessing and helping us to continue to print and share Gospel tracts with churches and missionaries.

I have a special update I would like to share. Many of you may not know Bro. Richard Vance and his wife Sylvia. Richard is a missionary printer and has



Richard and Sylvia Vance

worked in our MGPI printshop for many years. He recently was in the hospital with a bad infection that turned into sepsis and was in a very bad way. The doctors had to finally amputate his right foot and part of his leg, leaving some leg below the knee. He is doing better but still healing from surgery and is in a rehab facility, hoping to go home in about two more weeks. They have a problem of too many steps and needing to do some major remodeling to make their home wheel chair accessible. Their home church has set up a fund to be able to give and help them with this great need. If you can, please contact me, and I will help you get in touch with their church and pastor. Bro. Richard desires to get well enough to get back to doing work at the printshop. Even though there are things he won't be able to do, there is much he can do with the gift God has given him. We sure do need his help and have always been in need of even more help in printing the Gospel for lost souls.

We always want to thank you so very much for all you do to help us in our ministry.

Gred A. Kindhout

Fred & Sherry Kindhart cell 864-915-8281

